



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on January 21st 2022 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
880
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





K. Johnson






J. Gray





G. Douglas
881
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.
882
Apologies.


K. Anderson



883
Declarations of Interest.
R. Coombes.
Member of HI 2050. Representative on HIP. Representative on HI Development Trust. Member of the Labour &Unionist Party.


K. Johnson.         Member of HI 2050. Representative on HIP. Coastguard Volunteer.


J. Gray

Coastguard Volunteer. Employee of NCC.


G. Douglas.
None.


K. Anderson.
Member of the Labour Party.


J. Bevan.
Member of HI 2050. Representative on HI Development Trust. 
Trustee of the Reading Room.
884
Minutes. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of October 1st 2021 were approved.  Councillor Johnson proposing. Councillor Douglas seconding.
885
Precept.

The annual Precept had been raised last year from £500 to £525. It was agreed to keep it at

£525 for 2022 – 23. Councillor Johnson proposing. Councillor Gray seconding.
886
Holy island Partnership.

Chair Robert Coombes advised that the Holy Island Partnership had not met for sometime – 

well over a year – and he felt that as it had become too dominated by organisations from off 

the Island although frequently their representatives had no decision making powers,he felt that it should now be headed by the Parish Council and include the Development Trust, the Anglican, Reform and Catholic Churches with other organisations such as NCC, AONB, Natural England, National Trust and English Heritage invited to attend when appropriate.


This was proposed by Chair Coombes, seconded by Councillor Douglas and agreed 

with the proviso that the Chair and Clerk would check that there was nothing in the 


current Partnership agreement preventing it.

887
Matters arising


Parking at Beal Shore.20mph Speed Limit and Residents Parking Scheme. 
The Chair reported that the 20mph speed limit recommendation was close to being finalised although there was opposition from AONB which if it materialised, he felt should be strongly  challenged. There had been no progress with NCC on the Parking restrictions at Beal Shore nor on the Parking Permit scheme and he recommended

and it was agreed that this should be taken up by him with Glen Sanderson, copied to County Councillor Hardy. Proposed by Chair Coombes. Seconded by Councillor Douglas.
Cycle Path.

In Councillor Anderson’s absence Councillor Johnson reported that there had been no progress with Sustrans who were not responding to Councillor Anderson’s enquiries. The Chair and Clerk reported that they had been in contact with David O’Connor who had advised them at some length that the lease between NCC and the Crossman Estate covering the road included a strip of land to its side. The Clerk was asked to contact Jane Crossman and her agents asking for permission to view the lease which is believed to be lodged with NCC Archives.
Market Place Tree.

Following the advice received that neither the preferred option of a living Christmas Tree nor a replacement Cherry Tree were suitable for the site, the Clerk should seek advice on appropriate alternatives which should be put to the village by means of a notice on-line, on the Notice Board and in the Post Office.
Neighbourhood Plan.

The Clerk advised that as he had suggested to Councillors in December he had confirmed to Isabel Hunter that our original proposals were still valid but that we would like at the next meeting of the Steering Group to consider an amendment allowing village boundaries to be altered subject to protective covenants.

888
Housing & 106 provision.


The problem of housing and the threat posed by the increasing demand for Holiday 


Lets is a concern to the community. One possible means of controlling this being 



adopted elsewhere in the country are 106 orders restricting change of use 



of existing buildings. Councillor Johnson is already investigating this for Holy Island



2050 and would like to do so on behalf of the Parish Council. This was approved. 



Proposed by Chair Coombes and seconded by Councillor Douglas.

889
Grass Cutting.


NCC are looking into the arrangements for Grass Cutting this year which may mean



HIPC involvement ceases. This would represent a significant saving to the Council 

If it occurs. If not HIPC would go back to Graham Toward providing it is subsidised as before by NCC

890
Causeway resurfacing. Road closure.



NCC have advised that the causeway will be closed between 21.30 and 5.30 on two 


nights in the period of March 24th to 26th to carry out resurfacing work.

891
Pavement Obstructions.

Councillor Douglas raised concern about the obstruction of the already narrow pavements

Household plant pots and similar items. It was felt that advice should be sought from NCC


Highways about this. Businesses also put boards out and for some time private 


Benches are also installed.
892
Finance.
The Clerk reported that the current balance was £16067 which included £56 in cash collected for the Christmas Lights which was still to be deposited. The electricians bill for installing the lights was £470 which had already been paid.
893
Planning. Decisions and applications since the last meeting.




Pilgrims Coffee – upstairs alterations.
NCC approved


Lindisfarne Castle  - kitchen alterations.   HIPC had no objection.


No 4 Herring Houses – new windows and door.  HIPC had no objection.



Nos 5 & 6 Herring Houses – new windows and doors. Applications withdrawn.




Seaburn House. – Bothy conversion to Holiday Let.  HIPC objected.

894
Any other business.

Councillor Douglas said that dog fouling was again a big problem, mainly in Marygate and 


Crossgates. The Clerk is to include this in the news letter appearing in the February HIT and 


Is to ask NCC to arrange for more frequent and conspicuous visits by the dog warden.


A complaint has been received about the state of the old bus shelter at Chare Ends. The


Clerk is to check it and if necessary get two quotes for repair work.


Councillor Johnson reported that the litter bin near the Crown & Anchor has a broken lock. 


Paul at the Crown is happy to buy the lock and replace it as long as he is reimbursed for the 


cost. This was agreed after a proposal by Councillor Johnson, seconded by Councillor Gray. If 

Paul is unable to do this then HIPC should look at replacing the bin and possibly the one on 


the corner of Chare Ends Road and Green Lane.

Date of the next meeting:  Friday March 25th at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
Meeting closed at 7.00pm.

